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Of the 972 kilometres of coastline in the Otago/Sauthland area (Pau5D), 165 kilometres are
closed to commaercial fishing because of previous water sanitation issues, which no longer
exist and are no longer managed under the Fisheries Act. These closed areas are not
“recreational only” areas — they are simply areas that are closed to commercial paua fishing.
The sanitation issues were sorted many years ago but the commercial closures still remain.
The purpose of the Fisheries Act is to provide for utilisation whilst ensuring sustainability.
The redundant closures are an undue harrier to commercial utilisation,

Industry is asking that the Minister of Fisheries address this access discrimination by
allowing access to approximately 25 of the 165 kilometres currently closed. If the original
reasons for the closures no longer exist, and legislative frameworks have changed, then
surely the closures should be lifted. MPY has agreed with this in the Initial Position Paper
{IPP). Industry accepts that in this shared fishery there will be a range of views — there will
those that want the status quo to remain, and there will be those that think the closure
should be lifted.
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The commercial paua industry has a good track record over the past ten years in sustainable
management, We understand that the long term viability and sustainability of the resource
is paramount to all stakeholders. The many improvements in monitoring have allowed well
thought out and managed voluntary management actions to be implemented and harvest
strategies to emerge. The data is showing that these actions are having a positive outcome
on the health of the fishery. MPI has confirmed {mediz release 28 March 2012) that PAU 5D
is a well-managed fishery and that paua numbers have been growing since the early 2000%s.

The commercial industry is not asking for an increase in their allowable catches.
want approximately 15% of the currently closed areas opened so that w
effort across a greater proportion of the PAU 5D coastline. An jne
improving status of the stocks gives utilisation benefits to all paus ers whether theyare

detail. @
The proviso to removing these ¢losures sho @ ommercial i es these

areas to an MP| agreed harvest strategykthat inabilityand utilisation
within a shared fishery context, upp

Please consider thes%@ ltatio

Yours sin ly{% %
iller
tive






